



St John's Catholic Junior School Newsletter

Dear Parents and Carers,

I trust that you are all well and looking forward to the Bank Holiday weekend.

This week in our Gospel assembly, the children learned that God loves us, and wants us to live and grow in him – just like a branch that grows on a vine. Some of our year 5 pupils were chosen to read the Gospel and prepare prayers for our assembly. This is an honour and those children took on their role with a sense of pride and commitment to our faith. Well done!

Well done to 5V who shared their People of Outstanding Character assembly about Malala Yousafzai – an activist for girls' education. It was a very informative and thought provoking assembly. Next week 5J will be sharing their knowledge and understanding of the life of Jesse Owens who challenged racism on the world stage at the 1936 Berlin Olympics.

Unfortunately, due to sickness, our Dogs' Trust representative was unable to visit this week but will hopefully be with us next week. An assembly for all and workshops for years 3 and 4 will take place on Wednesday and Thursday. Workshops for year 5 and 6 will be rescheduled for later in the term.

Next week is Hedgehog Awareness Week at St John's and each class will be learning about hedgehogs and how we can support them in the environment. We are aiming to receive 'Hedgehog Friendly' status – one of just 35 Wirral schools to do so.

We look forward to welcoming you to our Open Afternoon on Friday 10th May to celebrate the end of Topic 4. Classroom doors will be open from 2.30pm. May I take this opportunity to remind you that siblings cannot be collected from the infants until 3.00pm at the earliest. This is to minimise disruption to the school office and the classrooms. We thank you for your support on this matter.

Wishing you a lovely Bank Holiday weekend and I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 7th May.

Kind regards. Mrs Mullins

Key Information

w/c 29/04/2024 -School Lunches

Week 3

May 24

<u>6/5/2024</u> Bank Holiday -

School Closed

<u>Dogs Trust Workshops</u>

8/5 Yr4, 9/5 Yr3

People of Outstanding Character Assembly

9am start

10/5 5J, 24/5 4T

7/6 4A

10/05/2024

Open Afternoon

from 2.30pm -

Celebrate Topic 4

13/5/24

Topic 5 begins

SATS for Yr6

24/5/24

School closes

4/6/24

Sacramental Preparation

for Yr3 Parents

8/6/24

Holy Communion

For Yr 3

12/6/24

Sports Day at The Oval Track

Class Weekly Attendance:

3PA: 94.3%

3PE: 98.6%

4A: 95.9%

4T: 87.1%

5J: 98.1%

5V: 96.3%

60: 88.7%

6T: 98.3%

Attendance

Every Child: Every Day!

Whole School Attendance

<u>22/04/2024—26/04/2024</u>

94.7%

Congratulations to

3PE, for a 4th week!

Please remember school starts at 8.50am and classroom doors open at

8.45am

Class Certificate Winners

3PA: Leandreu B, Charlotte F

3PE: Charlotte S, Nina W

4A: Isla H, Samuel R

4T: Darcie H, Alex P

5J: Caiden F, Mya H

5V: Dylan O, Whole Class

60: Harley O, Patsy R

6T: Malachy C, Anthony N

Times Table Rock Stars!

School Averages:

Average Speed: 5.49s

Active Pupils: 38%

Average Minutes: 35s

School Accuracy: 89%

Average coins per person earned by each class

3Pα: 1,783 3Pe: 351 4A: 738 4T: 851 5J: 404 5V: 1,553 60: 3,860 6T: 1,230

Congratulations to:

St Oscar's class in Upper Key Stage 2 on & St Paul's class in Lower Key Stage 2 on earning the most coins this week.

This Sunday's Gospel - Love

John 15:9-17

In this week's Gospel, Jesus gives his friends, the disciples, a new commandment – they must love one another as Jesus loves them, with whole-hearted and unlimited generosity. This is incredibly poignant as this is our school's mission statement:

Love One Another As I Have Loved You

<u>Prayer</u>

Dear Lord Jesus, Thank you for being our loving friend.

Please help us always to love you and to keep growing in love for one another. Amen

A Word from Pope Francis

"The family's strength lies in its capacity to love and to teach how to love. Let us ask the Lord for the grace to love everyone."

Mass Times at St John's

Saturday 5pm & Sunday 9.30am. Children's liturgy is always available at Sunday 9.30am Mass

Wednesday Word

Please follow this link https://www.wednesdayword.org/school/index.htm

for more information on this week's Gospel

#WakeUp Wednesday

This week—What we can learn from the Ofcom Media Report 2024

Ofcom's Media Use and Attitudes Report for 2024 is here. The UK's regulator for communications publishes a comprehensive annual compendium of the results of several surveys they've conducted regarding the activities and experiences of children when interacting with entertainment: from TV to video games to social media platforms.

Contained in the report are numerous statistics relevant to children's online safety, with data covering a wide array of topics - such as young people experiencing harassment, their habits in online games and parents' most common concerns. Our guide gathers up some of the key statistics and lays them out in a quick, easy "cheat sheet" for you to consult at your leisure.

This Week's Reading Top Tip

Clarify new vocabulary by considering what the word may mean and then by checking it using a dictionary.

Can you practise using the word in another sentence?

Sports News

Tuesday 30th April

Well done to our footballers who played in tournament at Activity for All.

They played really well in a very competitive tournament and were unbeaten throughout!

Lexi B, Millie B, Isabelle C, Noelle DN, Maci L, Evie-Mae M, Neave M, Sofia R

Wednesday 3rd May

Congratulations to Shamelia B and Riley O who play football for Wirral and qualified to play at Goodison Park for a cup final on Wednesday. The both played in very close matches and we are all so proud of them both!

Congratulations to Riley's team who shared the trophy with Huyton!

Congratulations to the girls football team Girls Can Play, who placed in the finals of their competition! Millie B, Isabelle C, Sofia R

Sports Day this year is at The Oval Track on Wednesday 12th June. All parents are cordially invited to spectate, details of timings to follow. Please remember to keep off the track or grass.

Lost Property

Every week un-named lost property from the week before will be put in the foyer and will be there for a week before it is washed and put away to be recycled.

Please remember to name your children's cardigans & jumpers to avoid this happening to them.





St John's Catholic Junior School Newsletter

Dear Parents and Carers,

I trust that you are all well and looking forward to the Bank Holiday weekend.

This week in our Gospel assembly, the children learned that God loves us, and wants us to live and grow in him – just like a branch that grows on a vine. Some of our year 5 pupils were chosen to read the Gospel and prepare prayers for our assembly. This is an honour and those children took on their role with a sense of pride and commitment to our faith. Well done!

Well done to 5V who shared their People of Outstanding Character assembly about Malala Yousafzai – an activist for girls' education. It was a very informative and thought provoking assembly. Next week 5J will be sharing their knowledge and understanding of the life of Jesse Owens who challenged racism on the world stage at the 1936 Berlin Olympics.

Unfortunately, due to sickness, our Dogs' Trust representative was unable to visit this week but will hopefully be with us next week. An assembly for all and workshops for years 3 and 4 will take place on Wednesday and Thursday. Workshops for year 5 and 6 will be rescheduled for later in the term.

Next week is Hedgehog Awareness Week at St John's and each class will be learning about hedgehogs and how we can support them in the environment. We are aiming to receive 'Hedgehog Friendly' status – one of just 35 Wirral schools to do so.

We look forward to welcoming you to our Open Afternoon on Friday 10th May to celebrate the end of Topic 4. Classroom doors will be open from 2.30pm. May I take this opportunity to remind you that siblings cannot be collected from the infants until 3.00pm at the earliest. This is to minimise disruption to the school office and the classrooms. We thank you for your support on this matter.

Wishing you a lovely Bank Holiday weekend and I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 7th May.

Kind regards. Mrs Mullins

Key Information

w/c 29/04/2024 -School Lunches

Week 3

May 24

<u>6/5/2024</u> Bank Holiday -

School Closed

<u>Dogs Trust Workshops</u>

8/5 Yr4, 9/5 Yr3

People of Outstanding Character Assembly

9am start

10/5 5J, 24/5 4T

7/6 4A

10/05/2024

Open Afternoon

from 2.30pm -

Celebrate Topic 4

13/5/24

Topic 5 begins

SATS for Yr6

24/5/24

School closes

4/6/24

Sacramental Preparation

for Yr3 Parents

8/6/24

Holy Communion

For Yr 3

12/6/24

Sports Day at The Oval Track

Class Weekly Attendance:

3PA: 94.3%

3PE: 98.6%

4A: 95.9%

4T: 87.1%

5J: 98.1%

5V: 96.3%

60: 88.7%

6T: 98.3%

Attendance

Every Child: Every Day!

Whole School Attendance

<u>22/04/2024—26/04/2024</u>

94.7%

Congratulations to

3PE, for a 4th week!

Please remember school starts at 8.50am and classroom doors open at

8.45am

Class Certificate Winners

3PA: Leandreu B, Charlotte F

3PE: Charlotte S, Nina W

4A: Isla H, Samuel R

4T: Darcie H, Alex P

5J: Caiden F, Mya H

5V: Dylan O, Whole Class

60: Harley O, Patsy R

6T: Malachy C, Anthony N

Times Table Rock Stars!

School Averages:

Average Speed: 5.49s

Active Pupils: 38%

Average Minutes: 35s

School Accuracy: 89%

Average coins per person earned by each class

3Pα: 1,783 3Pe: 351 4A: 738 4T: 851 5J: 404 5V: 1,553 60: 3,860 6T: 1,230

Congratulations to:

St Oscar's class in Upper Key Stage 2 on & St Paul's class in Lower Key Stage 2 on earning the most coins this week.

This Sunday's Gospel - Love

John 15:9-17

In this week's Gospel, Jesus gives his friends, the disciples, a new commandment – they must love one another as Jesus loves them, with whole-hearted and unlimited generosity. This is incredibly poignant as this is our school's mission statement:

Love One Another As I Have Loved You

<u>Prayer</u>

Dear Lord Jesus, Thank you for being our loving friend.

Please help us always to love you and to keep growing in love for one another. Amen

A Word from Pope Francis

"The family's strength lies in its capacity to love and to teach how to love. Let us ask the Lord for the grace to love everyone."

Mass Times at St John's

Saturday 5pm & Sunday 9.30am. Children's liturgy is always available at Sunday 9.30am Mass

Wednesday Word

Please follow this link https://www.wednesdayword.org/school/index.htm

for more information on this week's Gospel

#WakeUp Wednesday

This week—What we can learn from the Ofcom Media Report 2024

Ofcom's Media Use and Attitudes Report for 2024 is here. The UK's regulator for communications publishes a comprehensive annual compendium of the results of several surveys they've conducted regarding the activities and experiences of children when interacting with entertainment: from TV to video games to social media platforms.

Contained in the report are numerous statistics relevant to children's online safety, with data covering a wide array of topics - such as young people experiencing harassment, their habits in online games and parents' most common concerns. Our guide gathers up some of the key statistics and lays them out in a quick, easy "cheat sheet" for you to consult at your leisure.

This Week's Reading Top Tip

Clarify new vocabulary by considering what the word may mean and then by checking it using a dictionary.

Can you practise using the word in another sentence?

Sports News

Tuesday 30th April

Well done to our footballers who played in tournament at Activity for All.

They played really well in a very competitive tournament and were unbeaten throughout!

Lexi B, Millie B, Isabelle C, Noelle DN, Maci L, Evie-Mae M, Neave M, Sofia R

Wednesday 3rd May

Congratulations to Shamelia B and Riley O who play football for Wirral and qualified to play at Goodison Park for a cup final on Wednesday. The both played in very close matches and we are all so proud of them both!

Congratulations to Riley's team who shared the trophy with Huyton!

Congratulations to the girls football team Girls Can Play, who placed in the finals of their competition! Millie B, Isabelle C, Sofia R

Sports Day this year is at The Oval Track on Wednesday 12th June. All parents are cordially invited to spectate, details of timings to follow. Please remember to keep off the track or grass.

Lost Property

Every week un-named lost property from the week before will be put in the foyer and will be there for a week before it is washed and put away to be recycled.

Please remember to name your children's cardigans & jumpers to avoid this happening to them.